MINUTES OF THE JULY 13, 2021, BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING OF NORTH PLAINS GROUNDWATER CONSERVATION DISTRICT

The Board of Directors of North Plains Groundwater Conservation District met in regular session on July 13, 2021, at 9:00 a.m. in the Conference Room in the Richard S. Bowers Water Conservation Learning Center Building at the North Plains Water Conservation Center, 6045 West County Road E., Dumas, Texas 79029-7201. The following persons were present:

Members Present at 9:03 a.m.:

Bob B. Zimmer, President; Mark Howard, Vice-President; Zac Yoder, Secretary; Daniel L. Krienke, Director Gene Born, Director; Harold Grall, Director; and Justin Crownover, Director.

Staff present during part or all of the meeting:

Steve Walthour, General Manager; Kirk Welch, Assistant General Manager: Dale Hallmark, Hydrologist; Kristen Blackwell, Administration Manager; Odell Ward, Field Service Manager; Casey Tice, Production Coordinator; Curtis Schwertner, Natural Resource Specialist; Paige Glazner, Conservation Outreach Assistant; Baylee Barnes, Conservation Outreach Specialist; Krystal Donley, Administrative Assistant; Sherry Robinett, Administrative Assistant; Dakota Young, Natural Resource Specialist; Braden Cadenhead, Natural Resource Specialist; Ryan Walters, Natural Resource Specialist; Dusty Holt, Permitting Specialist/Finance Assistant; and, Lou Orthman, Compliance Coordinator.

Others present during part or all of the meeting:

Steve Amosson;
Stan Spain;
Clinton Born;
Nich Kenny;
Pauletta Rhoades;
James McAlister;
Lee Hall;
Tom Forbes, Esq.;
F. Keith Good, General Counsel for the District; and Ellen Orr, Paralegal.

President Zimmer declared a quorum present and called the meeting to order at 9:03 a.m. Director, Zac Yoder, gave the invocation and President, Bob B. Zimmer, led the pledge.

1 - Public Comment

No Public Comment was made to the Board.